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Recommendation to adopt resolution authorizing City Manager to execute a contract with Wells Sign
Manufacturing and Distributing, Inc. (WSMD), for the purchase of 36 LED Train warning signs on a
sole source basis in an amount not to exceed $104,400.
(Districts 1,2,6,7,8,9)

The Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) has issued a work order to the City for the
purchase and installation of additional electronic signs on side street approaches to the Metro Blue
Line.  City Council approval is requested to authorize the purchase of 36 LED train warning signs and
international "No Left / No U Turn" signs to be installed at various intersections along the Metro Blue
Line route.

WSMD manufactures custom signs, including 83 of the City’s current Train warning signs and
pedestrian countdown signs. It is the only company to manufacture parts compatible with the City’s
current signs. In addition, the City can streamline inventory and repairs if Train warning signs are
standardized. Finally, it is preferable for public safety reasons to standardize signs. Therefore, no
useful purpose would be served by advertising for bids.

City Charter section 1801 requires that contracts for City purchases be awarded to the lowest bidder
after a competitive bid process, but allows for awards without a competitive bid process when
authorized by a resolution of the City Council.

Therefore, the Department of Public Works, Public Service Bureau, requests authorization to execute
a direct purchase agreement with Wells Sign Manufacturing and Distributing, Inc., in the amount not
to exceed $104,400, for the purchase of 36 LED Train warning Signs.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber on November 6, 2013 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on November 11, 2013.
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File #: 13-1046, Version: 1

City Council action is requested on December 3, 2013 to authorize the purchase of the LED train
warning signs. The signs will take approximately 60 days to be delivered, and installation is to be
completed immediately thereafter.

The equipment cost is a not to exceed amount of $104,400 and funding for this work is currently
budgeted in the in the General Fund (GP) in the Department of Public Works (PW).

Approve recommendation.

ARA MALOYAN
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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